
From: Jean Dail   
Sent: Tuesday, December 11, 2018 2:52 PM 
To: General Plan <generalplan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Neighborhood Meeting - 12/2/2018 at King Center 
 
Thank you so much for doing this outreach!  Very important to get residents' input on 
current traffic / building situation.  Just wanted to let you know that the city staff person 
who joined our group at the end of our session (I think her name was Jennifer) kind of 
took over the end of the group's activity of trying to come up with a vision / mission 
statement.  I think the staff should let the group build a final statement with as many 
"ands" as needed.  Our group kind of ended up with a "fluff" circulation statement, 
whereas other groups really had very specific statements.  (I was in group 1 at the King 
center on 12/2 - so you might be able to check to see who the city staff was that joined 
our group for the last 10-15 minutes). 
 
For me - I think I cannot repeat this enough - the City Council needs to wait until the 
current construction on Delaware is at full capacity BEFORE WE APPROVE ANY 
MORE BUILDING ANYWHERE.  The traffic mess we've got MUST be resolved with 
roadway improvements, before we end up with gridlock not only at morning and evening 
rush hours, but potentially all day long on the 19th / Fashion Island, Delaware corridors. 
 
I am active with San Mateans for Responsive Government - and Rick Bonilla, Diane 
Papan and Joe Goethals need to get "on the same page" as Eric Rodriguez and 
Maureen Freschet.  I want to be able to go over to BridgePoint at 3:00 PM without 
spending 30-45 minutes waiting in traffic.  I can't imagine that isn't the goal of ALL the 
members of our City Council. 
 
I am sincerely requesting that City Council reconsider their pledge to WORK WITH 
SMRG... I have to believe we all want responsible growth for San Mateo.  We love the 
city we live in and want to keep its quality of living as long as we can.  Please, please - 
please keep up this active dialog with us and see if we can't help each other to the 
future San Mateo we ALL want to live in. 
 
Thank you again for your hard work, patience and willingness to hear the residents of 
San Mateo. 
Sincerely, Jean Dail 
 




